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Environmental Protection Operations Division
Suite 301, 5204 - 50th Avenue

Yellowknife, NT     X1A 1E2

tel: (867) 669-4700

November 2, 2007                      

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Attention: Alistair MacDonald
Re: Call for comments on conduct of environmental assessments in the upper Thelon basin. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the various options put forward by the Board for the conduct of the environmental assessments:
Uravan – South Boomerang Lake (EA 0708-02)

Uravan – North Boomerang Lake (EA 0708-03)

Bayswater – E1 Lake (EA 0708-04)

Bayswater – Crab Lake (EA 0708-05).

Environment Canada appreciates this attempt by the Board to ensure the efficiency and effectiveness of the environmental assessment process, and offers the following comments and suggestions with regard to the various options proposed in the Boards’ letter of October 3, 2007.
1. Evidence transfer from the Public Record for UR Energy
EC suggests that, in the event the Board decides to transfer evidence from the Public Record for UR Energy, this be done as described in Option #2 under this heading. That is, that the Board invite parties to identify any of their submissions from the UR Energy EA that they feel apply to one or more of the current EAs, with the Review Board retaining the discretion to identify other relevant documents, and making the final determination on what is, or is not, applicable to the current EAs. All parties must retain the ability to identify and provide submissions on additional issues of concern specific to the particular assessment. 

2. Scoping
EC recommends that the Board adopt Option #2, and issue a series of scoping questions to all interested parties. EC’s rationale for recommending this option is consistent with and has been adequately outlined in the paragraph following the description of Option #2 in the Boards’ letter.
3. Gathering new evidence

EC believes that clear and comprehensive Terms of Reference (ToR) are a critical component of any environmental assessment, and recommends the development of ToR for these assessments. However, where efficiencies may be gained, such as by producing generic ToR sections for aspects common to all projects (as outlined in “Option b” under the heading ToR), and clarity and comprehensiveness of the overall ToR are not compromised, the most efficient approach should be adopted. 
4. Public Hearings

EC believes Public Hearings are an essential component of the environmental assessment process, and that hearings should be conducted in the most efficient and effective manner possible for all parties. Therefore, EC recommends the adoption of Option #2 under this heading, that is developer-specific hearings – one for Uravan and one for Bayswater scheduled on consecutive days.
If the Board has any questions or concerns regarding the above, please feel free to contact me at 669-4743 or mike.fournier@ec.gc.ca.

Sincerely,
Original signed by
Mike Fournier
Environmental Assessment Coordinator
Environmental Protection Operations Division
cc:
Carey Ogilvie (Head, Environmental Assessment North, EPOD)


